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Hainford Newsletter 
 
Today we celebrated the end of term with a special Easter Assembly in church led by Reverend Keith. He 
explored both the Easter story, the important symbol that the cross is and of course chocolate. The school 
community also celebrated the pupils’ achievements including artwork and prayers written by the children. I 
was so impressed by a prayer written by some of our year 6s that I wanted to share this with you below. 
All staff at Hainford would like to wish you Happy Easter and hope that the children are able to have an 
enjoyable break. We look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday 15th April.  
 

Dear God, 
Thank you for your generosity this spring, 
And for all the new birds that sing. 
 
Thank you for the busy, buzzing bees, 
And for the beautiful blossoms in trees. 
 
Thank you for using all your powers, 
To bring us lots of fabulous flowers, 
 
Thank you for the shimmering sun, 
That brings us lots of joy and fun. 
 
Thank you for all the food and crops, 
And for rainbows and raindrops. 
 
Thank you for all the living things, 
And for all the joy spring brings. 
Amen 
 
By Ellie, Thea and Pearl 
Class 3 

 
School Meals Price Increase reminder. 
Please be aware that the price of school meals will be increasing to £2.85 per meal from 1st April 2024. This 
will therefore take effect from the start of the summer term. 
 
 
 

Hainford VC Primary School 
Hope, Compassion & Responsibility 

Newton Road 
Hainford 
Norwich 

NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 

Telephone: 01603 898359 
Email: office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk 

Web: www.harnserfed.co.uk 
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Easter explained – hosted by our Nebula Foundation Governor John Hindley 
On Good Friday (29 March) we are holding an ‘Easter Explained’ event as a church. It is mostly for families with 
primary school age children, although we will make sure it works for younger and older children as well. There 
will be games and crafts for families to enjoy together, a short Easter service and food. We are holding it at 
The River Rooms in Coltishall, 4 to 6pm. 

 
Let’s Celebrate! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Crook Art Award – Congratulations to William for his creative Andy Warhol inspired 
chameleon print. 

 

 
 
The Mrs Allison Performance award: Pearl for leading and performing in music lessons, at the O2 and in all 
productions. 
 

February  
16th 

Head of School Award Values Award 
Generosity 

Class 1 Oliva – for great work, energy 
and progress over the half-term 

(see the Compassion award) 

Class 2 Felix – for great work and 
progress over the half term 

Emily – for being generous with her time for 
others 

Class 3 
 

Isobel – for a great attitude, 
work and energy over the half-
term and on our residential 

Ellie -  for being generous with her time for 
others 



  
 
Wednesday 25th March 2024                                                        Hainford VC Primary Newsletter                           Issue 13 

'The Nebula Partnership'   

     

The Britcher compassion award – Gary for displaying a compassionate attitude towards his classmates and 
always looking out for them. 

 
House points Congratulations to Red House for winning the House Point award for Spring 1st. Your VIP day 
will be on Friday 19th April 2024. 
 

Attendance 
School Target: 98% 

Spring term: 95.52% 
This year so far: 94.82% 

 

 
 

(Easter Holidays: Thursday 28th March to Friday 12th April 2024) 
 

Summer Term 2024 
 
April 
15th (Mon) First day of the summer term 
16th Year 5 Charley Charley programme to start at Frettenham 
19th Red team celebration day – non-school uniform day for pupils from red team. 
26th Yr5/6 Nebula cricket skills event 
 
May 
10th Yr3/4 Nebula cricket skills event 
WB 13th: KS2 SATs week (year 6 assessments) 
23rd Year 6 Crucial Crew event (pm) 

 
Thank you for all of your support. 

 


